
Page 1 of 2 
 

 

No.AIBSNLREA/CHQ/2023/42     Dated:  3rd May 2023 
 

To 

Shri S.N.Gupta, 

Sr.General Manager (Pers) 

BSNL Corporate Office, 

New Delhi 110001. 

 

Sub: Implementation of orders of Supreme Court of India in CA No. 4389 of 2010 -  Holding of 

Review DPCs for promotion to DE grade based on the revised seniority lists of TES Group B in 

respect of DE promotions ordered by DoT prior to formation of BSNL and extending the 

consequential benefits  

Ref: 1. Our letter No.AIBSNLREA/CHQ/2023/25 dated 28th February 2023 

        2.  Your office reply vide No. BSNLCO-COMN/ 12(11)/6/ 2O2O-PERS1-Part(1) dated   

             19.04.2023  

 

Sir,   

  We are very much thankful for your detailed response vide letter cited under Ref.2 

above, to our letter cited under Ref.1 above.   

 

2.  We are very well aware of the efforts taken by your section in holding six Review DPCs 

in respect of the regular DE promotions ordered after formation of BSNL.  Our request in the 

letter cited above was only about conducting of review DPCs in respect of all the DPCs for 

promotion to DE grade held during DoT period and issue of revised promotion orders, in order 

to remove the discrimination against those who were promoted prior to formation of BSNL.  

 

3.  Whenever we take up the matter with DoT, we are told that all records/files had been 

handed over to BSNL after its formation and are available with BSNL and hence BSNL only needs 

to take action on this matter.  We understand that searching through the voluminous documents 

to locate the DE promotion orders issued during DoT period will be difficult, but it is not an 
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impossible task.  Unless the exercise is done and review DPCs in respect of DE promotion orders 

issued during DoT period is completed, it will be a great injustice done to the elders who were 

promoted during DoT period and will lead to partial implementation of the orders of Supreme 

Court of India. 

 

3.   We therefore again request that action may please be caused to be initiated for 

conducting of review DPCs in respect of all the DPCs for promotion to DE grade held during DoT 

period and issue of revised promotion orders, in order to render justice to the seniors who will 

be in their seventies and eighties now.    

    

With regards, 

                                                                                                         Yours sincerely, 

 
                                                                                                           (R.R.Balasubramanian) 

                                                                                                            General Secretary 

 

Copy to: 1. Shri V Srinivas, 

                     Secretary (Pension), DoP&PW 
                2.  Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, 

                      Director (HR), BSNL 


